
 

Tonight, AGM 

 
FUTURE PROGRAMS:    
10 Dec; Trivia Night; members, partners, friends and 
Service-Sporting-Social Clubs … 
Organised by Jo Jones, thank you Jo. 
17 Dec; Christmas Dinner, DLC  

$35 per person, numbers needed 
24 Dec; No Meeting  
31 Dec; No Meeting 
January is Rotary’s Vocational Services Month 
7 Jan; Prawn and Pizza Night at the DLC        
14 Jan; Membership Night 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Report 26 November 2024 
 

President Ed Zonneveldt welcomed the members and urged members to look after the guests; say hi and introduce yourself. 

Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report. 

Secretary Issa Shalhoub will resend the Trivia night email to all members. PLEASE spread the word. 
Thank you, Phil McDonald for representing our club at MPS, UPS and UHS also to John Hozack, Geoff Johns and 
Anne-Maree Kitchener. 
AGM audit reports emailed to all members.   Rotary magazine circulated. 
Eyes For Africa article prepared by DGE Robert Shore is now on our Facebook page. 
An article was published on our DG Newsletter form our club, has anyone seen it? Please let me know. 
PLEASE provide a Christmas cake or pudding for our Christmas dinner. 

Treasurer Bernard Jones; an IMB account is opened to deposit money received from them (IMB) for the Driver Ed. 
We require our TFN and are we registered as a Charity organisation? 

Youth Director Yvonne Young; RYPEN will be reinvented for 2025, THAK YOU to Craig Saunders for organising the RYPEN 
shirts, and to Phil McDonald; to represent our club at the MPS, UPS and UHS. 
Vocational Director Craig Saunders; the Altar Bar dinner was a great success, the food and wine served were awesome. 

The Melbourne Cup Sweep raised around $1,800, will have better publicity by the Molly Bowlo for next year. 
Need names for those interested to apply for the RSA. 

Geoff Johns; Fun Run, 22 March 2025 will require all members’ commitment. Will make it an annual event. 
 Thank you for their help; John Hozack, Phil Brown and Rex Russell. 
Almoner Bill Harris; Clive Cross is in hospital. 

President Ed Zonneveldt; we need a Santa for our Christmas Dinner. 
A thank email received from PP Desmond Woods, Membership Director of the Rotary Club of Canberra; “I am most grateful to 
the RC of Milton Ulladulla for the $500 donation to the Assisi Project”. This email was distributed by Issa to all members. 
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 December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and Treatment Plan Month  

Club’s Calendar 
5 Dec Thurs Bunnings Family Night 5 to 7pm 

12 Dec

 

Thur 

Partners’ Christmas Luncheon at 
Golf Club, 12:00noon,  
upstairs Bistro, buy your own food 
and drinks.   $20 Kris Kringle 
RSVP by 4 Dec to Deb Fondacaro 
0437 225 002   or 
debrafondacaro@hotmail.com  

4 to 10 Jan  RYLA 
11 Jan Sat Bunnings BBQ 
9 Feb Sun Bunnings BBQ 
8 Mar Sat Bunnings BBQ 

22 Mar Sat Fun Run 
5 Apr Sat BOF Princess Ball at DLC 

PLEASE NOTIFY APOLOGIES to Issa Shalhoub 0414 553 574 or drissa@bigpond.com   
by NOON ON MONDAY. LOUISE IS IN NEPAL. 

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
 

Birthdays; None. Anniversaries; None. 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:debrafondacaro@hotmail.com
mailto:drissa@bigpond.com


 

  

  

 

Club Assembly, the present directors met with their 
committee members. 

Vocational Director Craig Saunders; we will have more 
vocational visits,  
- barefoot bowling,  
- Wallinga tour,  
- Altar Bar dinner,  
- Cupitt winery meeting and tour,  
- Uni building tour and visit,  
- TAFE student of the year  
and finally, to reintroduce ‘Service Above And Beyond 
Award’; please put your thinking cap on and give Craig 
Saunders names and reasons. 

Ross Wade; a reminder of the Dutch Ambassador’s visit to our club in May 2025, invite friends 
Dale Wilford’s daughter found out that there is a student at the UHS in need of $350, the Community Resource Centre got Ross 
to present $350 to the student. 
Community Director Geoff Johns; most recent Bunnings BBQ raised $848, thank you to: Tony Fondacaro, Glenn Rowen, 
Jason Russell (also for supplying the chocolate), Ross Wade, Geoff Johns, Guy Porter, Peter Culham, Louise Garrett 
and a special thank you to Bev Nicholas for doing two shifts. 

Thank you to Tony Fondacaro for organising the new EFTPOS machine. 
The Bunnings Family night desk will be manned by Jason Russell, Dale Wilford, Geoff Johns and Guy Porter, in turn 
our club will receive from Bunnings a $150 gift voucher. 
The money spinner raised $418 in three months. 
Club needs a PRESIDENT NOMINEE, CLUB SERVICE DIRECTOR AND COMMUNITY SERVICE DIRECTOR FOR 
2025-26, it is all club members’ duty to serve on the club Board. 

Yvonne Young; Boxing for UHS students is going ahead, is contacting PCYC, will organise a Finnish students hosted by the RC 
of Narooma to address the UHS (to raise awareness of the program), Driver Ed; will educate 160 students and 100 will do the 
driving course, support RYLA and will reintroduce TAFE student of the year. 

End of Report 


